Port Users Group of Guam















May 29, 2013

Ms. Joanne Brown General Manager Port Authority of Guam 1026 Cabras /highway, Suite 201 Piti, Guam 96925

Dear Ms. Brown:

On behalf of the Port Users Group, I am endorsing the Port Authority of Guam's Container Yard Drainage and Pavement repair application for the US Department of Transportation's TIGER Discretionary Grant Program.

As users and owners of equipment that traverse the proposed project area on a daily basis, it is our observation that this portion of the container yard is in dire need of repair and restoration. It poses obstructions to the efficient flow of traffic and access to the container staging area, is hazardous to both our equipment and the operators of the equipment, and causes undue wear and tear on this equipment. Our members operate 90 tractors, and 245 chassis in the Port's container yard.

We genuinely hope the Port's application will receive positive support via a grant award and funding for this essential project for the benefit of all who rely on this facility to provide goods to the island community.

Sincerely,

Port Users Group of Guam

Richard P. Sablan

Chairman

CC: PUGG Membership